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Site	photo	01:		
This	photo	shows	the	removal	of	existing	of	brick	boundary	wall.	The	contractor	has	not	
done	any	excavation,	only	has	removed	the	existing	concrete	paving	slabs	in	the	garden.	As	
evident	from	this	site	photo,	the	existing	boundary	wall	has	retained	most	of	the	tree	root	
and	the	existing	street	level	is	above	the	adjacent	garden	level	within	the	site.	(our	original	
survey	indicates	the	existing	street	level	is	below	garden	level	on	site,	but	it	has	proved	to	
be	inaccurate	when	contractor	has	started	to	mobilize	and	investigate	this	area	of	site.)		



	
	
Site	Photo	02:	A	close	up	of	the	lime	tree	root	area	after	removal	of	existing	brick	boundary	
wall.			


